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2019 Vote Analysis (KCCA Board of Directors Election)
This year’s election was a combination 

of both paper ballots and electronic voting. 
The committee received valuable feedback, 
both favorable and unfavorable, which 
will help shape our future elections into an 
even more seamless process. 

A record 49.1% of the eligible voters 
participated in this election.

862 votes were cast with 859 counted 
as valid votes. Anomalies included ballots 
with the ID and PIN numbers cut out of 
the ballot, thus invalidating them; ballots 
submitted with more than three selections 
marked, were also invalidated; in addition, 
others submitted, but not counted, 
included candidate information sheets with 
faces/names circled in lieu of an actual 
ballot. 

Paper ballots submitted numbered 
559, with 55 of those ballots making use 
of the write-in feature. The committee 

believes that having only one write-in line 
on the ballot is/was sufficient given the 
creativity shown by some of our electors, 
but will be adding extra spaces in future 
elections. While there was a confusing 
instruction regarding the mailing deadline, 
[Mail by Friday (24), May 28 (Tuesday)], all 
paper ballots arrived in time to be counted. 
The remaining 300 votes were submitted 
electronically. 

The cost of this year’s voting process 
will be reviewed by the finance committee 
and made a part of that committee’s report 
at the next board meeting. 

The committee recommends continuing 
the on-line voting process, but begin the 
voting timeline sooner in order to meet the 
chain of events already established in the 
governing documents and past practices, 
including allowances for party time on the 
night of the election.

Congratulations 
to our New Board 
Members!

The new members of 
our Board of Directors (in 
alphabetical order) were installed 
at the June 11th Board meeting:

•	 Helen Harper
•	 Laurie Petrie
•	 Jim Trees

The Board also elected 
officers, who are:

•	 Rob Cavasher, Board 
President

•	 Laurie Petrie, Vice-President
•	 Steve Garner, Secretary
•	 Helen Harper, Treasurer

Thank you to all the members 
who voted in this record turn out 
election!

Also available on KCCA’s website: www.mykcca.com
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KCCA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2019

Rob Cavasher, President 
rcavasher@mykcca.com

Laurie Petrie, Vice-President 
lpetrie@mykcca.com

Steve Garner, Secretary 
sgarner@mykcca.com

Helen Harper, Treasurer 
hharper@mykcca.com

Diana Platika, Director 
dplatika@mykcca.com

Sandi Fuhrman, Director 
sfuhrman@mykcca.com

James Trees, Director 
jtrees@mykcca.com

 
The KCCA Board of Directors and each of the  
KCCA Board Committees meet at the following times.  
Please check the calendar for meeting locations.

Board Meeting........................... 2nd & 4th Tues............ 6:30 p.m. 

Finance Meeting........................ 1st & 3rd Thurs......... 12:00 p.m. 

Greens Committee..........................1st Thur................. 1:00 p.m. 

LARC Committee....................... 2nd & 4th Tues.............8:30 a.m. 

House Committee.............................................. to be announced

Hello Neighbors................................ 1st Fri..................10:00 a.m.

Pool Committee...............................2nd Sun................. 5:00 p.m.

KCCA CONTACT INFORMATION

Ronnda Zezula, Administrator............................... administrator@mykcca.com 

Clubhouse Member Services Window, 15245 SW 116th Ave....... 503-639-6565

Regular Hours: Monday, Wednesday & Thursday: 8:00 am - 1:00 pm  
	 Tuesday: 2:00 pm - 7:00 pm • Friday: Closed

Pro Shop, open dawn to dusk, 15355 SW Royalty Parkway......... 503-639-7986 
Joy Olmstead, Pro Shop Manager.........................................golf@mykcca.com 
Jeff Halfman, Golf Course Superintendent..................golfsuper@mykcca.com

Crown & Aquatic Centers - 16880 SW 126th Ave...................CC: 503-639-0084
	 Open 24/7, except M-F from 9 am to Noon (closed for cleaning & maintenance) AC: 503-624-2978
KCCA’s Website.....................................................................www.mykcca.com

Please  Note:
KCCA Clubhouse  
Parking Lot

Due to when the newsletter is 
submitted for publication this is based  
on what we knew before the June 25 
Board meeting. The July 3rd & 4th 
parade events will still be in the 
Clubhouse parking lot.

The parking lot sealing and striping 
(voted on 8/28/18) had to be scheduled 
during warm and sunny weather (June 
2019), however, the striping work could 
not be completed.

Previously this type of maintenance 
had not required plans. Due to changes 
in ADA compliance enforcement, we 
must now have plans approved prior to 
striping.

As of this writing, the Board will select 
an architect from proposals submitted 
so we can get plans approved and 
start striping. We apologize for this 
inconvenience and hope to reopen the 
parking lot as soon as possible.

If you could not attend the June 25 
Board meeting to hear more information, 
updates are being posted on every 
amenity building’s bulletin board(s).  
Brief updates are also on our website 
(with limited space available) and at  
the front entrances of the Clubhouse,  
Arts & Crafts building and Pro Shop.

Members are invited to email  
info@mykcca.com with questions.

1st Sunday at KCCA
July 7th, 1-4 pm. Invite your friends 
and family to tour multiple properties for 
sale (detached homes, townhomes and 
condos) in our community. In addition 
the Clubhouse will be open, hosted by 
a resident volunteer, eager to provide an 
information packet and lead a guided 
tour of all KCCA has to offer. For further 
details or questions email KCCA’s Hello 
Neighbors Social Committee c/o:  
info@mykcca.com.

Supplemental  
Directory Update
We only received a handful of forms 
for a 2019 Directory Supplement, 
unfortunately not enough to publish. 
Please watch the KCCA newsletter for
notices about the 2020 Directory.

ABOUT THE KCCA NEWSLETTER
Publisher/Advertising...............Michael Antonelli, Tigard Life: 503-692-9215
The King City Civic Association Newsletter is published monthly, provided 
on a non-subscription basis to all members of KCCA, and delivered by 
King City Lions Club volunteers.

Articles for KCCA’s newsletter are due to info@mykcca.com no later 
than: 2nd Friday of the month for following month’s newsletter

Articles submitted are printed as-is. Committees and Clubs must submit their articles 
by email, or in typewritten form, to avoid name misspellings or other inaccuracies.

For advertising information, please contact Mike Antonelli:
TIGARD LIFE • phone 503-692-9215 • Email: mike@tigardlife.com 

PO Box 23562 • Tigard, OR 97281
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It’s Parade Time Again!
Bows, bells, balls, and 

balloons will adorn many 
golf carts expected to 
compete in the Firecracker 
Golf Cart Parade on 
July 3, 2019 beginning 
at 4:00 p.m. at the KCCA 
Clubhouse parking 
lot. Sponsored 
in part by 
McCann’s, 
decorated 
golf carts are 
encouraged 
to be entered 
for a chance 
to be declared 
the winner. The 
golf carts will 
assemble in the 
KCCA Clubhouse parking 
lot in time to make their 
way to the King City Senior 
Village where residents 
will judge the winners. 

A sign-up sheet for 
those wanting to enter their 
golf cart in this parade is 
available at the KCCA Pro 

Shop. If you have a golf 
cart, decorate it and join the 
fun! The parade starts and 
ends at the Clubhouse. The 
route will form an oval going 
down Royalty Parkway 
then heading east onto 

Queen Elizabeth 
Street, and 
then continuing 

back into Royalty 
Parkway to King 
Charles Avenue 

and back 
to the 
Clubhouse via 
King George 
Avenue. 

Although 
the Fourth of July 

is a fun and festive event, 
it also serves as a sobering 
reminder of the sacrifices 
by so many who have 
secured our independence 
so we can celebrate it. 
Questions? Contact Jan 
Hall at 503-443-7666 or Roy 
Armour at 503-330-6594.

Come one, come all to the KCCA 
Community Pool Committee meeting.
5 p.m. the second Sunday of each month at the Crown Center

Join us and hear the latest pool updates and an 
opportunity to ask questions, discuss any concerns 

and share your pool ideas with the community.
Refreshments will be provided

Pool Marshals Wanted!
 

Please 
send email 

to Sandi 
Fuhrman 

at: 
director1@

mykcca.
com.

A recent testimonial for Brad Wyatt:
I would like to tell you about a really nice person that has been more than a realtor 
to my husband and I. He is Brad Wyatt the kind of person you can count on to get 
what you need to have a fun time buying a home and getting you to the other people 
you need when findinanceing your home. Brad knows all the people you need to 
complete your purchase. Brad and his wife are focused on your needs and may even 
have some good ideas. It has been a pleasure having Brad Wyatt for our realtor.

– Tangi and Bruce Holbrook 
     King City residents 8 1/2 years  

5starrealestategroup.com

, Inc.

Sold fast for more Than Asking Price!
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From the Pro Shop - Happy 4th of July All!
Submitted by Joy Olmstead, Pro Shop Manager

On Wednesday, July 3rd, we are 
kicking off the 4th of July holiday 
with 2 traditional and fun events! In 
the morning, we will hold our annual 
Firecracker Classic Golf Tournament. 
That afternoon at 4:00 will be the 
annual 4th of July Golf Cart Parade. 
Show your patriotism and creativity by 
decorating your golf carts in the old 
red, white, and blue. All are welcome to 
participate in the parade! Sign-ups for 

the Firecracker Classic and the golf cart 
parade are located in the Pro Shop.

On Thursday, the 4th of July, the 3rd 
Annual King City Community Foundation 
4th of July Walk and Roll Parade and 
Festival begins in the KCCA Clubhouse 
parking lot with the parade to King City 
Park. All are welcome to join the walkers, 
children, and golf carts parading to the 
park. At the park, there will be vendors, 
food, live music, and a kids’ play area! 
This is a great and fun family event for 
all ages as we celebrate the 4th of July! 

I am so happy to announce that 
our Board of Directors approved 
reducing our regular $14 Green Fees 
to $10 Green Fees to honor our First 
Responders – Fire, Medical, and Law 
Enforcement! We are working on an 
advertising campaign to spread the word! 
Thank you to our Board of Directors!

Have a wonderful and safe 4th 
of July holiday celebration!!!

Gentle yoga for 
Seniors 55+

Improve your balance, bone 
density, body strength, relaxation & 
sleep. Decrease back & joint pain.
Monday 12:00 

p.m.: Gentle 
Stretching yoga

Wednesday 6:30 p.m.: 
Deep breathing yoga

Friday 12:00 p.m.: 
Yoga variety

Become a 
Library Volunteer

Do you enjoy reading? 
Would you like to serve your 
KCCA Community? Join our 
team of library volunteers.

We are in need of two or three 
individuals to help maintain our 
great library. If you have two hours 
per week, morning or afternoon, 
and would like to spend your 
time in a pleasant environment, 
please join our friendly group.

If you have a desire to 
learn and are willing to make 
a regular commitment, please 
stop by the library for more 
information or contact Judy 
Holmes, 503-312-1510.
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Call today to schedule a FREE hearing screening and consultation.

971-205-6552

5 Centerpointe Drive 
Suite 400

Lake Oswego, OR 97035

LAKE OSWEGO

Today’s hearing aids 
are virtually invisible!

1915 NE Stucki Avenue 
Suite 400

Hillsboro, OR  97006

HILLSBORO

Do you suffer from 
hearing loss?
Your medicare insurance can be 
used for substantial savings on the 
purchase of hearing aids with us.

www.tualityhearing.com

Donovan Davisson 
Hearing Instrument Specialist

Victor Bothe 
Audioprosthologist

WITH
MEDICARE

INSURANCE

ReSound LiNX 3D (pair)                $3,990  $2,500

ReSound LiNX Quattro 7 (pair)  $4,990  $3,390

CHECK IT OUT! Library News - 
“Last Chance”, Magazines, and Changes
Submitted by Carolyn Griffith

Last Chance - Sadly, our library 
is not large enough to house all the 
books we enjoy so we occasionally 
need to start “weeding out” some 
authors’ works or series that have 
been less popular recently. We don’t 
want this to be a surprise to anyone, 
so on the side window wall on the 
top shelf above the paperbacks 
there is a “Last Chance” section. 
Books we can no longer keep will 
be located there for six months 
before they are eliminated from 
our inventory. You’ll have ample 
time to read that portion of a series 
you’ve missed or re-read a book you 
particularly enjoyed before it’s no 
longer available at the KCCA library.

Magazines - On the shelves 
outside the library is a collection 
of donated magazines. Celeste 
Eustice has been in charge of 
that section until recently when 
Theresa DeLuca has been filling 
in for her. The library welcomes the 

donation of magazines less than a 
year old. Magazines, like KCCA’s 
paperback books, do not need to 
be checked out. We encourage the 
honor system whenever possible. 
You can take magazines home, 
but please return them when read 
so others may enjoy them, too.

Recommendations - To the left 
of the entry to the library stands an 
easel holding a poster and a pad of 
sticky notes. It’s there to encourage 
communication about books we’ve 
read. If you have especially valued a 
book we encourage you to share your 
recommendation on a sticky note.

Attach the note to the 
poster so others know it’s a 
book worth looking at.

Changes:

•	 We now have a “Classic” 
section of paperbacks on the 
side window wall between 
Mystery and Fiction. You can 
find old favorites there, too.

•	 The ever popular “Westerns” 
in both large and regular print 
are now shelved together 
next to the back door.

•	 The Community Puzzle continues 
to be a hit. Look for a new 
one a real challenger - by the 
reference section in the library.

•	 We will miss our reliable substitute 
Connie Carlson, who is no longer 
able to volunteer. She has been 
part of our group nearly five years.

•	 A new volunteer, Patty McEvoy 
has joined us. She works with Joan 
Norris on Thursday afternoons.

•	 New volunteers are always 
welcome. Volunteering provides an 
opportunity to meet not only fellow 
library volunteers, but also many 
readers who frequent our library.
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Meet your fellow 
neighbor…

Your local, homegrown & established specialists for replacement Windows, Doors & Siding

HUGE Energy Savings
Generous Energy Trust Incentives! 
As an Energy Trust of Oregon trade ally, we 
can help you access cash incentives to make it 
easier to improve your homes energy efficiency.

Installations handled in all 4 seasons 
with minimal disruptions  
(most jobs completed in 1-3 days).

WINDOWS • DOORS • SIDING

Top Ratings with:
Construction Contractors Board

Energy Trust of Oregon
Angie’s List

Honest, straight-forward estimates - No Gimmicks!

Ben Bianchi 
on King Richard Drive - 
40+ Years Experience
Call Ben (direct line): 

503-430-7273
www.newwindowsportland.com

Hello Neighbors Social Committee 

HAPPY SUMMER…time for trips 
to the Coast, a swim in KCCA’s 
outdoor pool, picnics and firing up 
the grill. Then, there’s events like the 
KCCA Golf Cart Parade on July 3rd 
before the annual Golf Cart Parade 
– always fun, especially witnessing 
the creativity of our golf cart gang. 
It’s debatable who has more fun 
– the people lining the streets in 
anticipation or those in the carts.

The next day, July 4th, brings 
another great time of activity starting 
at KCCA’s parking lot with a Car Rally 
followed by the King City Community 
Foundation’s Walk & Roll Parade 
to the King City Community Park. 
Coffee, donuts and pastries will be 
provided by Hello Neighbors while 
people are gathering for the parade. 
This ALWAYS promises to be a fun 
time with the kids’ decorated bikes, 
decorated golf carts, old cars and that 
down home feeling. So come on down 
to the KCCA Clubhouse and join your 
friends and neighbors. You don’t 
want to miss the food and fun before 
following the parade to the park.

For those KCCA residents wanting 
to join their friends and neighbors 
for another Annual KCCA July 4th 
Potluck, it starts at 11:30am. Bring 
your favorite dish to share, a plate 
and utensils, a drink and cup. We’ll 
have more ice cream and you’ll be 
educated again with some more 
great trivia! It’s a day packed with 
lots of fun from beginning to end.

Movie Time has announced 

super changes for the upcoming 
months. Every other month, there 
will be a concert of a well-known 
performer(s) like the Bee Gees. Who 
doesn’t remember the Bee Gees? 
A great way to add interest to these 
events. Great idea, Ginny Jones!

Plans are underway for another 
National Night Out on August 6th 
at the Clubhouse. This is an annual 
community police awareness-
raising event held nationally on the 
first Tuesday of August since 1983. 
Stay tuned for more information. 
Please call Judy Holmes, 503-
312-1510 for more information.

Hello Neighbors continues to 
welcome new members, new ideas 
and suggestions. Any resident is 
welcome to attend our meetings 
whether they wish to join our 
Committee or just visit. Meetings 
are held once a month on the 
1st Friday at 10:00 a.m. in the 
Clubhouse Multi-purpose Room. 
If there are any questions, please 
call Peggy Trees, (503) 620-0703 
or Nancy Hayes, (503) 747-5327.
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Shuffleboard Goes to Summer 
The heat is coming, so we are 

going to have our usual summer 
hours starting at 10:30 in the morning, 
but retain our afternoon sessions 
which start at 1:30. In either event, 
please arrive at least 15 minutes 
ahead of the starting time to allow 
time to arrange the day’s play. The 
days the club plays are Monday, 
Wednesday, and Friday. In July we 
will have our summer barbecue 
gathering to enjoy some food as well 
as the game. The date and time still 
need to be finalized, but probably 
on the 12th or 19th of the month.

The club continues to grow 
in popularity and quite a few 
new members have joined us 
this year. Unfortunately, two of 
our members, Dick Hill and Bob 
Koppler, recently passed away and 
their presence and contribution to 
the game will be sorely missed.

Our recent contest was just 
completed and Charley Morgan 
repeated as champion with Jack Croll 
second and Mary Thorsfeldt third. 
Since contests add a little zip to our 

meetings, a 
new contest 
will begin 
and run until 
our next 
meeting in 
September. 
For purpose 
of scoring in 
the contest, 
only one 
participation 
per day will 
count. To 
clarify, if a 
person plays 
in the morning, the points earned 
apply to the contest. That person 
may also play in the afternoon, but 
cannot earn additional contest points.

We are very sincere with our 
open invitation for new members 
to come and give the game a try. 
If it appeals to you, the $15 annual 
dues are pro-rated so to join in June 
would cost $8.75, in July $7.50, 
etc. Stop by at one of playing times 
and get a feel for the game and the 

environment in which it is played. 
Virtually none of the current members 
ever played the game regularly until 
they joined the club. Now it’s a part 
of their life here in King City. You do 
not, however, need to be a resident 
to be a member. Please come and 
look us over. You might be very 
pleasantly surprised at what you see.

For additional information 
give Lono (971-285-0773) or 
Jack (503-747-2766) a call.

Brad Wyatt
503-381-6239

Bjw71445@aol.com

Elaine Gelfand 
971-246-1584 

elaine@prestigeproperties.net.

Ed Milford
503-730-4215
emilfo@aol.com

Joe Salmonese
503-709-2354

brokerjoe@comcast.net

Eric Kvernland
503-292-8069

eric@prestigeproperties.net

Nancy Armour
503-539-1303

EXPERIENCE COUNTS!
Over 30 Years in King City
We specialize in King City, Summerfield and 
the surrounding 55+ communities. Put the 

“A” team to work selling your home now. Our 
proven marketing formula will sell your home 

quickly and painlessly for more money.

Call us at 503-639-7220
View all local listings at 

www.prestigeproperties.net
• Open Daily •
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9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:00pm	 AC	 Poker
2:00pm	 CH	 Music Club Practice
2:00pm	 MR	 HNSC Book Club
7:30pm	 CH	 Camera Club - Programs Night

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
9:30am	 MR	 Travel Club Board Mtg
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:00pm	 AC	 Poker
1:00pm	 MP	 Bunco
2:00pm	 CH	 Music Club Practice
6:30pm	 AC	 Woodshop Club
6:30pm	 MR	 Mexican Train
7:00pm	 CH	 Camera Club Competition Night

8:30am	 MR	 Lions Board Meeting
9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:00pm	 AC	 Poker
1:30pm	 MR	 Mexican Train
2:00pm	 CH	 KC Music Club Performance
6:00pm	 CH	 BINGO
7:00pm	 CC	 Camera Club Board Mtg

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:00pm	 AC	 Poker
2:00pm	 CH	 Music Club Practice
7:00pm	 CH	 Camera Club: Show & Share 

Night

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:00pm	 AC	 Poker
2:00pm	 CH	 Music Club Practice

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:00am	 CC	 Private Event
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
10:30am		  Croquet Club
12:30pm	 CH	 Duplicate Bridge
12:30pm	 MR	 Ladies Bridge
12:45pm	 MP	 Cribbage Club
1:30pm	 CC	 King in a Corner
5:45pm	 MP	 Pinochle
7:00pm	 CH	 TV Quilt Guild

8:30am	 MR	 LARC Meeting
9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
10:30am		  Croquet Club
12:30pm	 CH	 Duplicate Bridge
12:30pm	 MR	 Ladies Bridge
12:45pm	 MP	 Cribbage Club
1:30pm	 CC	 Hand & Foot 
5:45pm	 MP	 Pinochle
6:30pm	 CH	 Board of Directors Meeting

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:00am	 CC	 Private Event
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
10:30am		  Croquet Club
12:30pm	 CH	 Duplicate Bridge
12:30pm	 MR	 Ladies Bridge
12:45pm	 MP	 Cribbage Club
1:30pm	 CC	 King In a Corner
5:45pm	 MP	 Pinochle
7:00pm	 MR	 TV Quilt Guild Board Mtg.

8:30am	 MR	 LARC Meeting
9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
10:30am		  Croquet Club
12:30pm	 CH	 Duplicate Bridge
12:30pm	 MR	 Ladies Bridge
12:45pm	 MP	 Cribbage Club
1:30pm	 CC	 Hand & Foot
5:45pm	 MP	 Pinochle
6:30pm	 CH	 Board of Directors Meeting

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
10:30am	 Croquet Club
12:30pm	 CH	 Duplicate Bridge
12:30pm	 MR	 Ladies Bridge
12:45pm	 MP	 Cribbage Club
1:30pm	 CC	 5th Tuesday Card Came
5:45pm	 MP	 Pinochle

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
6:00pm	 CC	 King City Council
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
6:00pm	 CH	 SW Corridor Republicans Club
6:30pm	 MP	 Yoga

8:00am	 MR	 Men’s Golf Board 
Meeting

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
11:30am	 CH	 Ladies Golf Sack Luncheon
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:00pm	 CC	 KC Royalty Red Hats
4:15pm	 MP	 Fire Cracker Parade Dinner
6:00pm	 CC	 King City Council 
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:30pm	 CC	 Bunco Babes
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga
6:30pm	 MP	 Royal Gardens HOA

9:30am	 CH	 Bread 
Delivery

2:00pm	 CH	 Monthly 
Musical 
Performance

5:00pm	 CC 	 Pool Committee 
Meeting

9:30am	 CH	 Bread 
Delivery

1:00pm	 CC	 Poker 

Tournament
1:00pm	 LG	 First Sunday
7:00pm	 MP	 Interfaith Devotions

9:30am	 CH	 Bread 
Delivery

7:00pm	 MP	 Interfaith 
Devotions

9

2

16

23

30

8

1

15

22

29

7

14

21

9:30am	 CH	 Bread 
Delivery 28

Water Aerobics
Aquatic Center

Monday - Friday
8:00 a.m. & 6:30 p.m.

KCCA ACTIVITIES CALENDAR - JULY 2019
	 Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday
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9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
6:00pm	 CC	 King City Council
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
6:00pm	 CH	 SW Corridor Republicans Club
6:30pm	 MP	 Yoga

8:00am	 MR	 Men’s Golf Board 
Meeting

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
11:30am	 CH	 Ladies Golf Sack Luncheon
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:00pm	 CC	 KC Royalty Red Hats
4:15pm	 MP	 Fire Cracker Parade Dinner
6:00pm	 CC	 King City Council 
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:30pm	 CC	 Bunco Babes
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee 
9:30am	 MP	 Table Tennis
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga
6:30pm	 MP	 Royal Gardens HOA

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:00am	 MP	 Knitting Group
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
9:45am	 CC	 T.O.P.S. Club
10:00am	 MR	 King City Bible Study
10:30am		  Croquet Club
11:00am	 CH	 Line Dancing
12:00pm	 CH 	 Beginning Line Dancing
12:00pm	 CC	 Finance Committee Mtg. 
1:00pm	 MP	 Artists’ Guild
2:00pm	 MR	 Phase 10 Cards
6:00pm	 AC	 Poker
6:00pm	 CH	 BINGO
6:00pm	 MP	 Table Tennis
6:30pm	 MR	 Private Group

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:00am	 MP	 Knitting Group
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
9:45am	 CC	 T.O.P.S. Club
10:00am	 MR	 King City Bible Study
10:30am		  Croquet Club
11:00am	 CH	 Line Dancing
12:00pm	 CH	 Beginners Line Dancing
1:00pm	 MP	 Artists’ Guild
2:00pm	 MR	 Phase 10 Cards
6:00pm	 AC	 Poker
6:00pm	 MP	 Table Tennis
6:30pm	 CH	 Garden Villa Board Meeting

OFFICE CLOSED
9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:00am	 MP	 Knitting Group
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
9:45am	 CC	 T.O.P.S. Club
10:00am	 MR	 King City Bible Study
10:30am		  Croquet Club
11:30am	 CH	 July Fourth Potluck
1:00pm	 MP	 Artists’ Guild
1:00pm	 MR	 Greens Committee Meeting
2:00pm	 MR	 Phase 10 Cards
6:00pm	 AC	 Poker
6:00pm	 MP	 Table Tennis
6:30pm	 MR	 Private Group
7:00pm	 CH	 Democrats Club

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:00am	 MP	 Knitting Group
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
9:45am	 CC	 T.O.P.S. Club
10:00am	 MR	 King City Bible Study
10:30am		  Croquet Club
11:00am	 CH	 Line Dancing
12:00pm	 CH	 Private Event
1:00pm	 MP	 Artists’ Guild
2:00pm	 MR	 Phase 10 Cards
6:00pm	 AC	 Poker
6:00pm	 MP	 Table Tennis
6:30pm	 LG	 Community Meeting

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee
10:00am	 CC	 Mah Jongg Club
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
10:00am	 MR	 Bible Study: Book of James
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
6:30pm	 MR	 Canasta

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee
10:00am	 CC	 Mah Jongg Club
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
10:00am	 MR	 Bible Study: Book of James
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
6:30pm	 MR	 Canasta

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee
10:00am	 CC	 Mah Jongg Club
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
10:00am	 MP	 Hello Neighbors Committee 

Meeting
10:00am	 MR	 Bible Study: Book of James
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
2:00pm	 LG	 Movie Time
5:30pm	 CC	 First Friday Bridge
6:30pm	 MR	 Canasta

9:30am	 LG	 Morning Coffee
10:00am	 CC	 Mah Jongg Club
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
10:00am	 MR	 Bible Study: Book of James
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
6:30pm	 MR	 Canasta

9:00am	 MP	 TV Quilt 
Guild 
Workshop 

10:00am	 AC	 Computer 
Club Meeting

3:30pm	 CH	 Camera Club
4:00pm	 CC	 Sip & Sup
6:00pm	 MP	 Pinochle Double 

Deck

10:00am	 MR 	 Private 
Event

6:00pm	 MP	 Pinochle 
Double Deck

6:30pm	 CC	 Polish Poker

9:00am	 MP	 Paper 
Crafting 
Open 
House & Craft Fair

6:00pm	 MP	 Pinochle Double 
Deck

10:00am	 AC	 Computer 
Club Mtg

6:00pm	 MP	 Pinochle 
Double Deck

6

13

20

27

12

5

19

26

11

4

18

25

10

3

17

24

31 Room Codes:
AC = Arts & Crafts Building 
AQ = Aquatic Center 
CC = Crown Center 
CH = Clubhouse Banquet Rm. 
MP = Multi-Purpose 
MR = Meeting Room 
CR = Computer Room 
LG = Lounge

Member Services 
Window Hours*

Mon............8am - 1pm
Tues............2pm - 7pm
Wed............8am - 1pm
Thurs...........8am - 1pm
Fri. .................... Closed

*except holidays

KCCA ACTIVITIES CALENDAR - JULY 2019
	 Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday

Shuffleboard 
Mon • Wed • Fri

10:30 am 
& 1:30 pm
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Paper Crafting Open 
House & Craft Fair

Saturday July 27th 9am-1pm. Stop by 
for refreshments and find out more about 
this new community club opportunity. 
We will have a free project to create, no 
supplies or experience is necessary. A 
dozen paper artists will have gifts/items 
on hand for show and purchase. Please 
ask for Debbie so she can share what 
is planned for the coming months. We 
are looking forward to meeting you.

Thank you, 
Morning Coffee!

The Morning Coffee Mother’s 
Day Celebration was truly amazing! 
We hope every 
Mom in KCCA 
enjoyed their 
day as much as 
we enjoyed the 
adorable and 
creative snacks 
crafted by the club.

KC Travel Club – Dahlia Gardens in Canby
Submitted by Dee Schiavone

Dazzling Dahlias of Swan Island in 
Canby will be the destination for the 
KC Travel Club on August 29, 2019. 
There will be 40 acres of gorgeous 
Dahlias to look. After viewing the 
beautiful flowers you will be able to 
purchase flowers if you desire.

Swan Island Dahlias, in business for 
over 91 years, is the largest and leading 
dahlia grower in the United States. 
They are located in the town of Canby, 
in the rich soil of the Willamette Valley 
of Oregon. The farm was originally 
located in Portland, Oregon, with some 
buildings on Swan Island, which is 
where the farm’s name was derived 
from. There was also a roadside stand 
in Sellwood, a suburb of Portland, so 
the business was known as both Swan 
Island Dahlias and Portland Dahlia 
Gardens at that time. Swan Island 
Dahlias was moved to Canby, Oregon 
on rented land in the 1940’s. Around 
1953, twenty acres of farmland was 
purchased in Canby, and the business 
was relocated to its present site. The 

beautiful flowers are a must see for the 
dahlia lover, or if you just love flowers. 

After viewing the dahlias, the 
group will travel north again to 
lunch at Langdon Farms, in the 
big red barn. Your escort will ask 
you for your choice of food when 
you call to make reservations.

The cost of the trip will be $40. 
This price includes transportation, 
lunch and all gratuities. Reservations 
must be made no later than August 
21, 2019. NO REFUNDS WILL BE 
MADE AFTER THE DEADLINE DATE. 
To participate in this adventure, you 
must be a KC Travel Club member 
with Emergency Contact information 
on file. Annual dues are $5 and are 
to be paid in a separate check from 
the cost of the trip. The checks are 
to be placed in the Travel Club slot 
at the Clubhouse Office. You must 
make a reservation BEFORE sending 
checks. If you have a care person, 
that person must pay for their space 
on the trip. The bus will leave the KC 
Library parking lot at 9:30am and 
return at approximately 4:30pm 

For reservations please call 
Nicky Kenney at 503-530-0530 or 
Verna Wyatt at 503-624-5681

Upcoming trip:
July 13, 2019 - Mt St. Helen’s 

National Volcanic Monument. At 
the Johnston Ridge Visitors Center. 
The cost of the trip will be $69.00 
For more information on please 
call Carol Kratzer 503-624-1532 
or Al McFarling 503-718-7971 

On September 26, 2019 the KC 
Travel Club will trip down to the 
Oregon Aquarium in Newport, OR 
More information will be posted 
in the August publications.

There is a list of future KC 
Travel Club trips in the rack at the 
front desk at the Club House.

Free Seminar 
Saturday, July 13, 2019 • 10 a.m. - 12 p.m.

Retirement Living
with

 Less Stress

• Financial Options  • Real Estate Options  • Medicare Basics   
• Reverse Mortgage Options  • Learn how to manage your cost of Living in Retirement

King City Clubhouse  -  Refreshments Provided 
15245 SW 116th Ave, King City

For more information or R.S.V.P. please call 503-781-0712
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Here are the most recent 
aquatic center questions:
Q:	 Can we get a swimsuit spinner 

in the locker rooms?
A:	 The Pool Committee has done extensive 

research on the cost and maintenance 
of a swimsuit spinner (water extractor). 
Our research shows the life span 
of spinners are short, especially 
on the less expensive models. All 
spinners, or extractors, require weekly 
inspection and maintenance and if 
not installed and maintained properly 
can provide opportunity for slips and 
falls from the water being extracted 
onto the floor below the unit if not 
properly drained. Spinners are not a 
recommended purchase for our facility.

Q:	 Sometimes the jets don’t work in 
the hot tub, why is this happening?

A:	 This happens when residents physically 
turns off one or more of the jet nozzles 
inside the hot tub. Each jet can be 
turned back on by turning the jet ring. 
Stop turning the ring when you first 
feel resistance. If the ring is turned 
too far the jet could pop out of the jet 
housing. If this happens push the jet 
back in and turn the ring to tighten.

Q:	 Why does the indoor pool water 
temperatures fluctuate?

A:	 Each of the pools run on their own 
individual electronic heater systems. 
Unless the system temperature is 
manually changed or there is an 
equipment failure, the set water 
temperature can’t change. However, 
if maintenance recently added water 
to the pool or you’re swimming 
near a water intake the water may 
feel colder until the entire pool rises 
to the system set temperature.

Q:	 If the water temperature never 
changes then why does the 
water feel colder sometimes? 

A:	 Our feeling of “hot” and “cold” have 
less to do with the absolute temperature 
and more to do with the effective rate of 
heat transfer from our skin. It’s important 
to remember that when we “feel” the 
temperature, we don’t actually measure 
the temperature of what we’re touching 
but the temperature of our skin, which is 
affected by how well the water conducts 
heat. Water is a good conductor, which 
means your body heat will “flow” quickly 
when you touch the water, that’s why it 
feels cold when you get in and can feel 
even colder on warmer days when your 
body heat is even warmer than usual. 

Q:	 What is the purpose of the red button 
on the wall in front of the hot tub?

A:	 The button is an emergency shutoff for 
the hot tub. This button is designed 
for emergency use and should not 
be used for the sole purpose of 
turning off the jets to soak in hot 
water without the jets running. 

Q:	 I find hair in the drains, why isn’t 
maintenance cleaning up the hair?

A:	 Maintenance cleans a lot of hair from 
the drains every morning; a nasty 
task that I’m sure none of us would 
want to be assigned to do. We can 
all be a part of the solution to reduce 
the volume of hair in the drains by 
wearing a swim cap or tying up our 
hair before entering the pools. 

Q:	 Recently I’ve been seeing 
rubber particles in the pool, 
what is this from?

A:	 The rubber particles appear to be 
coming from residents wearing 
rubber sole swim shoes in the pools 
that may be beyond their life cycle. 
The rubber particles can be hard 
on the filter system. Please inspect 
your swim gear regularly for your 
protection as well as for our pools.

Q:	 Why isn’t our janitorial service 
being held to an appropriate 
standard of cleaning?

A:	 We are experiencing some staffing 
issues within KCCA which is impacting 
the amount of available janitorial labor 
for the aquatic center, coupled with 
experiencing unsatisfactory janitorial 
service from our outside vendor. 
Recently the Board asked the Pool 
Committee to research alternative 
cleaning options. In the meantime, 
our Maintenance Supervisor and 
our Administrator are working with 
the outside vendor to rectify the 
current janitorial service issues.

Q:	 Why do we have standing water in 
the locker rooms and showers?

 A:	While the floors were poured per the 
construction drawings and the City 
passed inspection, the floor slopes do 
not appear to be effective for proper 
drainage. The Board recently tasked 
the Pool Committee with researching 
optional solutions for this issue. 

Q:	 What’s being done about the algae 
on the locker room & shower 
floors at the aquatic center?

A:	 The Board asked the Pool Committee 
to research testing to identify the spores 
so a proper course of action could be 
taken. At a recent board meeting the 
Pool Committee advised the Board 
while testing can identify the type of 
spores and a proper course of action 
could be taken to get rid of them the 
spores will continue to return unless we 
first focus on the cause of the spores, 
which may or may not be caused by 
the standing water due to poor floor 
drainage. The Board asked the Pool 
Committee to consult pool experts and 
report back to the board for resolution.

Q:	 Can the indoor pool family hours 
be changed to include a late day 
or evening hour similar to the 
current outdoor pool schedule?

A:	 The Pool Committee reached out for 
community feedback to this request. 
What feedback we did receive was 
not in favor of changing the family 
time hours. More community feedback 
is needed before recommending a 
change of hours to the Board. 

If you have questions regarding our pools, 
please reach out to a member of the Pool 
Committee. 

Aquatic Center 
Q & A

You are invited 
to come and 
join us! 

What:	 Morning Coffee
When:	 Mon. Wed. and Fri. 

from 9:30-11:00 AM
Where:	 Clubhouse living room

Come join us for a cup of coffee or 
tea and meet people in the KCCA 

community. This is a great way to meet 
new friends and learn about things 
to do, and where to go in the area. 

We hope to see you soon!

InvitationInvitation
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“MOVIE & 
CONCERTS TIME”
 Submitted and hosted by: Ginny Jones

Full service salon. Women & Men: hair styling, perms, 
hair coloring, manicures, pedicures, waxing, facials.

Open Monday - Saturday • Walk-ins welcome

$5.00 OFF 
for New Clients! Bring this ad.

NOW HIRING STYLISTS!

It’s “Movie Time” with another great show 
for you! We are kicking off with our first in a 
series of LIVE Concerts for your enjoyment. 
Come a little early for short clips featuring your favorites. 
Movie Time is always great, alternating between Movies & 
Concerts showing on the 1st Friday of each month. Free 
popcorn at all Movies & Concerts, bring your drink and 
join the “Movie Time” experience. (Clubhouse Lounge)

Thanks, Diane Tyhurst, Judea Pulella & Sherry 
Pattison. Questions? 503-914-5568.

July 5th – Friday 2p 

“Bee Gees – One Night Only”  
Las Vegas Concert 1997

RATED: PG-13 | 131 MIN | CC | HDX 
2018 | COMEDY-DRAMA HISTORY
Blast to the past with a great LIVE “Bee 
Gees” concert. The Bee Gees’ One Night 
Only captures the group in a 1997 one-off 
show at Las Vegas’ MGM Grand. In their 
first stateside show in nearly a decade, the 
Brothers Gibb perform their own classic 
hits -- “You Should Be Dancing,” “I’ve Gotta 
Get a Message to You,” “Massachusetts,” 

“Lonely Days,” and “Stayin’ Alive” among 
them, and Celine Dion also makes a 
special guest appearance. (110min.)

 

August 2nd – Friday 2p 

“THE UPSIDE”
RATED: PG 13 | 126 MIN. | CC | HDX 1080 
2019 | TRUE STORY-COMEDY-DRAMA
A true story based on the French film 
The Intouchables, this touching /comedy 
revolves around an unlikely friendship 
that develops between a wealthy 
quadriplegic man (Bryan Cranston) and 
his younger caregiver (Kevin Hart), who 
has a criminal record. Also starring 
Nicole Kidman and Julianna Margulies.

 Sponsored by: KCCA, “Hello Neighbors” and Elaine Simms of Ken Miller and Assoc.

Wood-shop 
Member 
Spotlight
Submitted by Terry Frakes

Greetings 
from KCCA 
Woodshop. 
Here is yet 
another of 
our members 
projects 
for the 
Woodshop. 
It is a great 
way to pass 
time, no pun 
intended. With 
the KCCA 
Woodshop 
there are 
many types 
of equipment 
that help in 
the creation of 
your dreams. 
It is a great 
way to help 
you make your 
dreams a real 
creation and 
hone your 
abilities. If you 
think you are a 
member of our 
community 
and would 
like to join our 
woodshop, 
please contact 
Terry for more 
information at 
503-968-9138.
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Call today to schedule service
Mention you’re a King City Resident!

(503) 624-6136
www.davesgaragedoors.com
CCB# 107970

Our stocked vans ensure 
your service is completed 

on time, the first time.

This Doctor Makes Housecalls!

King City Women’s Golf Club
Submitted by Janet Craig

 
     Summer is about to get really fun! 
The women’s golf club is enjoying the 
warm summer weather, and planning 
a Red, White, and Blue golf 
game on July 1st. This 
game will kick off the July 
festivities that our 
golfing community 
enjoys in July.

Wednesday, 
July 3rd is the 
“Firecracker Golf Tournament” 
and golf cart parade. This is an 
activity both the Men and 
Women’s Golf Club members 
plan together. The signup 
sheet is in the Pro Shop.

After the tournament, 
many of us go home and 
“secretly” decorate our golf carts 
in a red, white, and blue theme to 
participate in the “Firecracker Golf Cart 
Parade.” In the past we have had a 
giant Uncle Sam puppet wave to all the 
neighbors along the parade route, or 
rocket ships, and the Statue of Liberty. 

This tournament and parade have been 
a King City tradition for many decades! 
Please come out onto your driveways 
and sidewalks to cheer for the parade 
carts. Some have been known to throw 
candy!! The parade starts at 4:00 at the 
clubhouse and winds around King City 
back to the clubhouse. A map should 
be available with the parade route. 

After the parade, the golfers who 
participated in the tournament will 
be treated to a BBQ by the King 
City Lions Club, 
and prizes 
awarded for the 
winners of the 
tournament and 
the cart parade.

On a final note, 
the women’s golf 
club has gathered 

two barrels of food 
for our Backpack 
Program. Our 
goal is to fill 
the barrel every 
month through 
September. This 

is a Tigard school program that 
fills a backpack for “at risk” kids 
to take home every Friday to have 
nourishment for the weekend while 
they are not getting their nourishment 
at school. We are continuing the 
program through the summer as 
many of the grade school students 
receive food from the same pantry 
that we help during the school year.

If you are new to our city and like 
to golf please call for information 
about how to join our golf club. 
Janet Craig 503-704-0277.
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SW Corridor Republican Club
How Americans can and must 
rescue our children from socialism
Submitted by Billie Reynolds

The July 10th Southwest 
Corridor Republican Club Meeting 
is the one you must not miss. 
Alex Newman will spend one 
night of his national tour here 
in King City as he explains the 
factual plan to socialize America, 
through our schools. More than 
85 % of school children are 

being indoctrinated right now through Common Core. 
Americans, we must re-instate American values in 

our schools or lose our youth to socialism and to the 
downfall of capitalism and America’s greatness. Through 
the UN and Deep State , Common Core is indoctrinating 
our youth into socialism in all 50 states. Reshaping of 
values, explosive sexualization of children along with 
dumbing down the classes, is aimed at making our 
nation fail. Our future, our families and our freedoms 
are at stake. Our children need rescuing. 	

Come learn the truth and facts and what 
every American can do about it.

Join us for sandwiches @ 6:30. Program begins at 
7:00 pm. @ 15254 SW 116th St,, the King City Clubhouse. 
Questions? Call 503-716-8098 or 503-522-3926

Tualatin Valley Quilt Guild
Submitted by Carol Springer

On July 20th TVQG 
will hold a hands-on 
instructional workshop in 
the Multi-purpose room of 
the King City Clubhouse. 
This workshop is open to 
all community members 
and offers quilters an 
opportunity to learn a new 
quilting technique while 
interfacing with fellow 
quilters. If you would 

like to participate in this event or would like additional 
details, please contact us at TVQG.News@gmail.com. 

TVQG holds monthly meetings at the KCCA 
Clubhouse the 3rd Tuesday of each month, except 
December, starting at 7:00pm. Meetings feature a 
guest speaker or a quilting-related program, include 
a Show & Tell segment, door prizes, Block of the 
Month and Fat Quarter drawings. Quilters of all 
experience levels are invited to attend our meetings 
or join our guild. Guests are welcomed at all TVQG 
events, however, there is a $5.00 guest fee. 

For more information about the guild or its 
activities email TVQG.News@gmail.com or 
visit their website at tvqg.wordpress.com. We 
would love to see you at our next meeting.

Tech News and Tips from 
the Computer Club
Submitted by Jeanine Peyton

Marie Vander Weele, 
KCCA Computer Club 
president, will be teaching 
the computer classes in 
July in Jeff Higgason’s 
absence.  Due to Marie’s 
schedule, classes will be 
held on July 13 and 27. 
Jeff will return in August.

Marie will focus on 
Word Processing:

•	 July 13: Introduction to Microsoft 
Word and free alternatives

•	 July 27: Advanced Microsoft Word 
features and Mail Merge 

Jeff will resume teaching his beginning 
computer course on August 3. The subject for 
August 17 will be announced at that time.

Visit the computer club’s website: 
www.kingcitycomputer.club.
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King City Tuesday  
Afternoon Cribbage Club
Submitted by Jack Croll

Do you play cribbage? We’re looking 
for players who enjoy the game to 
join our Tuesday afternoon club. 

We play six games of three or 
four handed cribbage. We meet 
at 12:45 p.m. in the Clubhouse 
Multi-Media Room. Play begins 
promptly at 1:00. You do not need 
to be a King City resident to play. 

For more information call 
Jack Croll at 503-747-2766 or 
Bev Kirk at 503-598-9414.

Following are the winners 
for the month of May:

May 7: 1st - Mary Thorsfeldt, 2nd - 
Rich Heinichen, 3rd - Liz Braam

May 14: 1st - Valerie Schuyler, 2nd - 
Denise Mann, 3rd - Charley Morgan

May 21: 1st - Sandy Patton, 2nd - 
Dale Hass, 3rd - Doris White	

May 28: 1st - Sandy Patton, 2nd -  
Joe Gamiao, 3rd - Dee Moser

Wednesday 
Afternoon  
Pinochle Scores
Submitted by Pearl Sprague

The King City Wednesday 
afternoon pinochle club 
announces the following high 
scores for the month of April:

May 1: Jeannie Alexander - 8870, 
Belle Wilder - 8860; May 8: Nancy 
Schade - 9980, Jo Ellen Cleary - 
9060, May 15: Pearl Underwood 
- 9410, Reita Wood - 8940; May 
22: Maureen Kelly - 11200, Reita 
Wood - 9980, May 29: Marilyn 
Herrold - 10610, Carol Stevens 
- 8790; Harriet Holmes and 
Maureen Kelly had a double run.

The Wednesday afternoon 
Pinochle club meets every 
Wednesday at 12:15 p.m. in the 
KCCA clubhouse multi-purpose 
room with play beginning at 12:30 
p.m. If you are looking for a fun-filled 
afternoon of cards, come and meet 
the group. For more information, 
call Belle Wilder at 503-598-0278.

Tuesday Night 
Pinochle Scores
Submitted by Pearl Sprague

The King City Tuesday 
night pinochle club reports 
the following winners for 
the month of April.

May 7: Reita Wood - 15480, 
Marilyn Harrold - 12790 
(played double deck),  
May 14: Ruby Miller - 8370, 
Jeannie Alexander - 7880; 
May 21: Ruby Miller - 8320, 
Harriet Holmes - 8150,  
May 25: Marilyn Herrold - 
8490, Pearl Underwood - 8290

This group meets event 
Tuesday night at 5:45 
p.m. in the KCCA Multi-
purpose room with play 
starting at 6:00 p.m.

All players are welcome. 
You don’t need to be a King 
City resident to play and you 
don’t need a partner. For 
more information, call Anna 
Lunsford at 503-620-9251.

Texas Hold-em results 
June tournament
Submitted by 
Lono Waiwaiole

Josh Weiner 
of Portland 
won the King 
City Texas 
Hold-em Tournament June 2nd. Joe Gamiao was second 
and Mike Yoder was third in a field of 22 players. The 
next tournament will be July 7th in the KCCA Crown 
Center beginning at 1 p.m. (registration begins at 12:30) 
Contact Lono at 971-285-0773 for additional information.

Competitive Pricing • Great Service 
Best Gifts in Town!

King City • 15685 SW 116th Ave. 
Pharmacy & Medical: 503-639-7377 

We can conveniently 
transfer your 
prescriptions from 
another pharmacy.

Call Us Today! 
503-639-7377

Sildenafil  .........20mg  .......... 30 ct.  ......... $29.95
Lisinopril  .........10mg  .......... 30 ct.  ........... $9.95
Atenolol  ...........25mg  .......... 30 ct.  ......... $11.99
Lovastatin  .......40mg  .......... 30 ct.  ......... $10.95

Prices may change without notice due to manufacture increases.

COMPARE & SAVE:
BEST CASH PRICES IN TOWN!

Living Here, Working Here 
and Loving King City

ELAINE SIMMS • 503-709-8187 
Oregon Licensed Real Estate Broker 

11725 SW Queen Elizabeth Ste. A
King City, OR 97224 • KenMillerAssociates.com

PENDING SALE IN 5 DAYS15925 SW Queen Victoria Pl.

1300 SF, Two Bedrooms, 1 1/2 Bathrooms, 7th Fairway 
Location with View of Fountain/Pond, $335,000

Remember…
IF YOU ARE CONSIDERING 

SELLING, CALL FOR A FREE 
MARKET EVALUATION.
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King City Music Club
 
Submitted by Lynn Turner 
Anyone with a yearning to hear 
Gershwin songs got some wishes 
fulfilled at the June 3 King City Music 
Club performance. Romance was 
in the air as the members sang and 
danced. Yes, Ginny had her tap 
shoes on...sorry if you missed it.

There will be more surprises next 
month as the singers get to choose their 
favorite songs. Please join us on Monday, 
July 1 at 2 pm at the King City Community 
Activities Building, 15245 SW 116th Ave.

We rehearse there all other Mondays 
at 2 pm. New singers are welcome. 
For more information, call President 
Muriel Dresser, 503-684-3978.

Licensed & Bonded                                                                                           King City  

Norm will buy your car!
Isn’t CONVENIENCE everything?  
Who has time for advertising?  

Dealerships never pay up! 
I pay more and drive to YOU!

    503-657-0928
Phone calls only, please. 

Just call NORM, and I’ll be right there

Call

Monthly Musical Concert
Submitted by Shirley Frank

Once again The Beaverton 
Community Band is on schedule to 
perform for our King City Monthly Music 
audience on Sunday, July 14th at 2:00 
PM in the King City Clubhouse. This is 
an all-volunteer group of adult musicians 
who share a love for concert band music 
and willingness to share their talents with 
the public. Director Martin Sobelman has 
indicated he will be down-sizing” the 
band a bit this year, to better fit into the 
limited space in our Banquet Room -- 
which should be easier on the “ears”.

The Band’s mission is to engage 
audiences with diverse artistic 
performances, enlighten the community 
through music education, and enrich the 
lives of their members. A variety of band 
music, including marches, symphonic 
transcriptions, easy listening pops, 
swing, patriotic, and holiday tunes, is 
played at their performances.

Martin Sobelman was a Music 
Specialist for the Salem-Keizer School 

District, teaching elementary general 
music, elementary choirs, and elementary 
and secondary band, retiring in July 
2012. Prior to that, he taught music in 
New Zealand for three years and was a 
church Choir Director and a teacher of 
instrumental and vocal music at various 
schools around the Pacific Northwest. 
He became director of the Beaverton 
Community Band in 2014.

You are all most welcome to come 
and attend these concerts which are free 
to the public courtesy of the King City 
Civic Association and Columbia State 
Bank and our thanks go out to them 
for their generosity. We look forward to 
seeing you all there!

Monthly Musicals are Proudly Sponsored by:


